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Excellency,


I have the honor of writing to enclose herewith a draft resolution prepared by the delegation of Panama entitled “Request for an Audit of the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States.”

I avail myself of this opportunity to convey, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest and most distinguished consideration.


Guillermo A. Cochez

Ambassador, Permanent Representative

His Excellency

John Beale

Ambassador of Barbados and Chair of the 

  Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

DRAFT RESOLUTION

REQUEST FOR AN AUDIT OF THE GENERAL SECRETARIAT 
OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

(Presented by the Permanent Mission of Panama)

THE PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES,


HAVING SEEN the critical financial position of the Organization;

RECALLING that the offices of the permanent representatives of the member states to the Organization have all expressed the need for transparency as a guiding principle in the management of the affairs of the OAS, through best practices and austerity in the use of our institution’s funds;

BEARING IN MIND the mandate contained in Article 93 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat, which provides that the General Secretariat shall support the functions of the CAAP; and

CONSIDERING that it is imperative to find mechanisms to ensure the best possible use of funds and also to improve oversight of the use of the Organization’s assets,

RESOLVES:

To request a thorough audit by the Board of External Auditors and the Inspector General of the Organization of American States, both of regular funds and of the specific funds that the General Secretariat uses and disposes of without the knowledge of the Permanent Council, as well as a review of the Organization’s human resources policy.
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